Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

International Bureau
E-mail:  David.Krech@fcc.gov

Adrienne.Downs@fcc.gov
(202) 418-7443

(202) 418-2824 (fax)

May 15, 2015

Ref: EB 2015-14

Douglas May (202) 647-5835 Christopher Hemmerlein (202) 482-1885
Shawn B. Cooley (202) 282-8489 Jonathan McHale (202) 395-5656
Edward T. Hand (202) 514-2464 Richard Sofield (202) 233-0702
Robert Gorman (301) 225-6116 Payton Theme (202) 456-6120

Re: Section 214 Application for Assignment of License

Comments Due: June 3, 2015

Dear Sir or Madam:

Please review the following application and advise us whether you have any national
security, law enforcement, foreign policy or trade concerns by Noon June 3, 2015, because we
are prepared to take action on this application. Electronic filed (e-file) applications are able to
be viewed by accessing www.fce.gov/ibfs and searching by the file number.

ITC-ASG-20150514-00120 (e-file)

TNZI USA LLC requests consent to the partial assignment of section 214 authorization
ITC-214-20021220-00588 from Telecom New Zealand USA Limited to TNZI USA LLC
(“TNZI USA”). TNZI USA is wholly owned by an Australian company which in turn
has shareholders who are citizens of Australia.

The above listed application will be placed on Accepted for Filing Public Notice
to be released on May 22, 20185, and will be eligible for auto-grant on June 5, 2015.

If we do not hear from you by Noon June 3, 2015, we will assume that you do
not have any concerns with the above listed application and this application will be auto-
granted on June S, 2015 per the Commission’s rules, 47 C.F.R. § 63.12.

Sincerely

David Krech, Associate Chief, Policy Division



